
Sunrise Pickleball Club 
 

Board of Directors Meeting 
May 18, 2023 

 
The Board of Directors Meeting for Sunrise Pickleball Club (SPC) was called to order at 4:30 pm at Rusch 
Park, Room 2. 

Attending: Tom Bylsma, Vice President; Jessica Knowlton, Secretary; Gail Kenney, Treasurer; Jerry 
Mountjoy, Membership; Rodney Coleman, Events; Gwen Warner, Communications; Reine Steele, 
Technology; Jason Pollock, President, absent.  

A motion was made to approve the May board meeting minutes. It passed unanimously and will be 
posted to the club website.  

Vice President:  

Treasurer: Taxes are finished for 2022. 2023 is right on track and looking good.  Gwen motioned to pass 
to pay the accountant $450 to file our taxes. It passed with a unanimous vote. 

If we continue to do events, it would be good to consider a secondary PayPal account for the individuals 
running the tournaments. Reine said it would be very straightforward to add another account. The 
board will consider for future events.  

Gail proposed the idea of changing the club to a 501-C designation to be able to approach corporations 
for large sums of money for big future projects.  

Communications: There have been member complaints about members playing with non-members.  
The board will send out letters to repeat offenders and remind them of the rules.  Teaching pros were 
also discussed.  Pros may reserve courts, but if the reservation isn’t canceled 24 hours before a no use 
session, the pro will be charged a rental fee.  

King and Queen of the court will take a break for the summer. The board wants to send a survey to 
members to gather information about people volunteering to run King and Queen and other programs 
in the future.  

General Business: The possibility of the board purchasing an ice machine was discussed.  The board 
decided that it would be more of a hassle to have it. The club needs a tournament director and a 
volunteer coordinator.  Both positions would be added to the board and attend meetings.   

The meeting was adjourned at 6:37 pm. The next meeting will be June 15, 2023.  

 

 


